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PRESIDENT PENNY LECKIE’S MESSAGE 

Busy day today. Celebration of Canada Day. Launch of “20 Days in 2020” Fundraiser for Calgary 
Food Bank. Sneak a Peek of the Celebration of Cowgirls at our July 9th Meeting. And all while I am 
still trying to get my “WHEELS” under me, or should I say “HEELS”? 
 
The Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park’s Board of Directors has passed a resolution that 
all funds received for the “20 Days in 2020” Fundraiser for the Calgary Food Bank between 
July 2nd and July 22nd will be accumulated. flowed through our Charity fund and donated to the 
Calgary Food Bank at the end of their presentation to our Rotary Club on Thursday, July 23rd. 
 
It should be noted that Thursday, July 23rd would have been the date of the Stay in School Golf Tournament. By 
creating the “20 days in 2020”, I am hopeful those of us who would normally have sponsored or spent funds at 
the Stay in School golf tournament will use this opportunity to contribute a portion or all of those funds to an 
organization our Club supports through volunteer and other efforts. By pooling the donations and flowing them 
through our Club’s Charity Fund, the Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park will be able to make a significant 
impact to the Calgary Food Bank. 
 
To contribute to the “20 Days in 2020” there are three options: 
 
• Go to Canada Helps website using the following link and click on the tab that says: n 2020 for the Food 

Bank” 
• https://www.canadahelps.org/en/explore/charities/?q=Rotary+Club+of+Calgary+at+Stampede+Park 
 
• Phone Don Mintz. Give him your credit card details and amount you want processed through Moneris as a 

donation for “20 Days in 2020” for the Calgary Food Bank 
 
• Phone or email me and I will pick up a cheque from you at your home or office. 
 
To be included in the total, amounts need to be received by 6 pm on Wednesday, July 22nd. At 6 pm, we will 
cut off the fundraiser. Total proceeds will be announced in our July 23rd meeting. 
EDE SPIRIT 
Our July 9th meeting will be our STAMPEDE SPIRIT meeting. It will be a Celebration of Cowgirls and the 
contribution they have made and continue to make to our rich Alberta heritage. 
Keep in mind that not all cowgirls ride horses. For a description of what is a cowgirl, please see the article on 
the next page. 
 
I have included a picture I took last year when I was 
driving north on Highway 2 the week before the 
Calgary Stampede. I was so excited to see it that I 
had to stop and take a 
picture. The picture says it all 
“YAHOOOO”. 
 
The Calgary Stampede is promoting you can’t cancel 
Community Spirit, and we have the opportunity to 
show you can’t cancel Rotary Spirit. Wear your 
cowboy hats, bandannas, buckles, boots, jeans, 
holsters, spurs, whatever…. 
 

C’mon Y’all, Giddy Up!!!! 
YAHOOOOOOOOOOOO!!!!! 
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What it Means to Be a Cowgirl 

According to Merriam-Webster’s dictionary, a cowgirl is defined as a woman who rides a horse and whose 
job is to take care of cows or horses, especially in the western U.S. 
 
To me, this definition is very limiting, because I believe cowgirls exist everywhere. I know they do, because 
I’m lucky enough to know many of them. 
 
So, what does it mean to be a cowgirl? 
 
A cowgirl is a woman who doesn’t give up on her dreams, no matter how big or how crazy they may seem. 
She is strong willed, opinionated and often rubs people the wrong way but doesn’t give a damn because she 
knows she doesn’t owe the world a thing. 
 
She looks you straight in the eye with a firm handshake when she meets you. She holds the door open for 
anyone, and thanks other profusely when they offer that same kindness. 
 
She isn’t afraid of a hard days work, whether that means she comes home with dirt under her fingernails from 
preg checking cows, or a migraine the size of Alaska after crunching numbers on the computer. 
 
She can drive a trailer full of 4H lambs to the county fair and manage to make her world famous cookies for 
the bake sale, and remind her husband to pick up his cholesterol medicine at CVS. 
 
She is the single mom trying to do her best by her kids, working three jobs to make ends meet and never 
complains at the cards she was given. She still manages to wear mascara and lipstick every day just because 
she can. 
 
She is the 80 year old woman at the bingo hall, drenched in turquoise jewelry with a cold sip of whiskey next 
to her, anxiously awaiting a visit from her grandchildren that afternoon. 
 
She is the business woman in the sky rise building, hustling her way to the top in her heels and deals. She 
can talk her way through a fiscal year plan and meet the boys for a cigar later that day to celebrate, and still 
make it home in time to watch Grey’s Anatomy. 
 
She is the college student in her senior year, wondering what on God’s green earth she will do when she 
graduates, but still has faith that it will all work out. She is determined to find her way in the world and make 
her parents proud. 
 
She is the young girl who grew up being bullied in school and is still kind to the world, because her heart is 
warm. She understands that life is unfair, but wants to be the light, the smile, the hug–a reason for other 
struggling kids to come back the next day. 
 
She is the middle-aged momma whose children are grown and gone, immersed into the world that seems so 
unfamiliar to her. She fumbles with her smart phone but learns to text LOL, just to stay close to her daughter 
in Sacramento, who followed her dreams in real estate. 
 
The cowgirl. 
 
She is you. 
 
And she is me. 
 
And let her be in the daughter’s we raise and set free. 
 

OCTOBER 28, 2016 BY NORTHERNCOWGIRL&CO 
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SENATOR IN WAITING—MIKE SHAIK 

Dilan Perara introduced our guest speaker, Mike Shaikh.  It is my pleasure to introduce the 
distinguished Calgarian and Canadian Mike Shaikh to my fellow members, on this special 
day. I have known and admired Mike since the mid-seventies when we were both at the U 
of C.  Mike will speak about his personal journey as an immigrant and why we are all lucky 
and should be very proud to be Calgarians and Canadians. A little about Mike……… 

Mike has lived his life following his personal mantra of “learn, earn, return”.  In addition 
to being a FCPA, an entrepreneur and business leader who has served on many 
corporate and not-for-profit boards, Mike is a humanitarian, tireless volunteer, 
philanthropist, community leader and an exceptionally proud citizen of Alberta and 
Canada.  He is also an elected senator-in-waiting under Alberta law.  

Over the years, Mike has received a long list of honours. The following are just some of them.   

• Calgary’s citizen of the year 

• Philanthropist of the year 

• Immigrant of distinction 

• Chair of the police commission 

• Recipient of the Queens Diamond Jubilee medal and the Alberta Centennial medal 

• Past president of the Kiwanis Club of Calgary 

• The Rotary International integrity award.  

Above and beyond all that, Mike has been married to Linda, who is a very elegant and friendly lady, for forty 
six years. They have three highly accomplished daughters – a physician, a lawyer and a CPA.  Just as a glimpse 
of Mike and Linda’s philanthropy, a few years ago they allowed to be public, their donations of a million 
dollars each, to the U of C, the Central Library and the Children’s Hospital.  

I too have been a recipient of Mike’s generous spirit - I’ll bet Mike doesn’t remember this. On a very cold and 
stormy winter evening in 1974, I was bundling up at an exit at the U of C to go home. Mike came by and he 
was on his way home too. I barely knew Mike at that time. He asked how i was getting home and I told him 
that i had to take a couple of busses to Braeside. He asked me how long it would take and I said that if the 
busses were on time, about an hour.  

I remember Mike immediately saying “you’ll freeze out there waiting for busses. Come on, I’ll give you a ride”. I 
am sure I didn’t decline his offer too strongly. During the long, probably forty-five minute drive, I asked Mike 
where he lived. He said, by the university. I was stunned by the character of this man. Mike was a poor student 
then with probably very little money for gas. Yet, knowing how long it would take him to drive me all the way 
to Braeside and then drive all the way back to his home by the university, he very kindly and unhesitatingly 
gave me a ride.  

 

Ladies and gentleman, please welcome Mike Shaikh.  
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SENATOR IN WAITING—MIKE SHAIK 

Mr. Shaikh spoke to his journey to Canada and his love of his adopted country.  
Yesterday was Canada’s birthday.  Today is my birthday  I wish you all belated Happy 
Canada day.  God Keep our land glorious and free. “Protegera no foyers et non droits” 

I have been asked to you about the beautiful country we live in.  Also, I have been 
asked to talk about my personal journey and the opportunities that allowed me to 
succeed and make our country richer and better for all. 

I dislike talking about myself.  So I will go quickly about myself to set the stage. 

Born in Pakistan, I started to work in my Father’s business when I was 11 years old.  
This became a full time day job, while I finished my schooling at night, 6 days a week.  
I always wanted to do my CA, applied to several countries and was very lucky to get an 
admission to U of C in Canada  

My father had taught me a few lessons which I followed and have served me very well 
and has been foundation around which I lived my life. 

First, LEARN from the mistakes and successes of yourself and others, EARN both a living and the respect of 
others, and RETURN to your community.  Second, never rely on one source of income, and never work for 
someone else. 

Ladies and Gentlemen, when I came to Canada. I felt that had landed in heaven. When I became a Canadian 
Citizen, and officially joined the Canadian family, I felt this immense pride.  Most of all, I felt that the people were 
very nice. A clean country, with very little crime, protection of human right and property. 

Our former PM Diefenbaker once said: 

“I am a Canadian, a free Canadian. 
Free to speak without fear,  
Free to worship God in my own way,  
Free to stand for what I think is right. 
Free to oppose what I believe is wrong. 
Free to chose those who shall govern my country. 
This heritage of freedom I pledge to uphold myself and the mankind.” 

 
Friends.  This is my Canada. 

Our forefathers were very prudent to draft a Charter of Rights for Canada in 1867, which is now the envy of many 
countries. Several countries have adopted our charter (Israel, Hog Kong and some Eastern European countries). 
Mind you, we followed the Magna Carta, signed June 15, 1215. 

Canada prides itself being a secular society that embraces diversity, treasures tolerance and respects all religions. 

As Canadians, we have a major role to play in what happens in this country. I like to stress two things: 

1.We must prepare and guide our young to be our future leaders. We can do this…by getting them involved in 
our community.  We can do this…. by creating opportunities for them, and encouraging them to participate 

We must do is to work together to build our nation.  Let’s take this opportunity to reinforce our commitment to 
champion DIVERSITY and make Canada the leader and model to end racial discrimination around the world. 

Great leaders inspire action through mentorship and encouragement.   Each of us has the ability to help prepare 
our youth to become our future leaders 
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SENATOR IN WAITING—MIKE SHAIK 

If you would let me indulge for a moment. I wish to say a few words about our parliamentary system.  We follow 
the bicameral system with upper and lower houses.  In our confederation in 1867, we adopted the Charter of 
Rights and designated the following Senate seats, in accordance with the configuration of the country at that time: 

ONT         24 
QUE         24 
Western Canada    24    Man, Sask, Alta, BC, 6 each 
Eastern Canada     24    NS 10, NB 10, PEI 4 
Newfoundland, when it joined in 1949 demanded and got 6 
And, each of the NWT, Yukon and Nunavut have been granted 1.             
Total - 105 

This is supposed to represent regional representation.  However, it was based on the 1867 population base. 
Changes to the seat allocation would need change to the constitution.  Which no one wants to take on – see 
Meach Lake 1987 and the Charlottetown Accord 1992.       

The Senate’s Job is to  

1.Legislate …  Policies, listen to concerns 

2.Investigate … Issues referred to the Senate 

Deliberate….  Full and careful consideration of bills brought forward by the House 

We are like the House of Lords in the UK.  USA changed to have Senate and Congress, both elected.  Abolishing 
the Senate because of perceived ineffectiveness or partisanship is not the answer.  Why?  A majority government 
could then pass any laws without an opposition.  I call it Autocratic rule, or TYRANNY of majority government.  To 
do away with the Senate and leave the house of common all the power????? 

Therefore, I put to you that the Senate is the place for second and sober thought.  The role of the Senate is not to 
govern, but to hold to accord those who do. 

My predicament is that Alberta has a law that our Senators will be elected, with the names passed on to the Prime 
Minister for consideration.  Conservative governments have committed to assigning vacant seats to an elected 
person, but the Liberal government have reserved the right of selection to the Prime Minister who selects from a 
list of candidates who support liberal policies.  Although I was elected with over 300,000 votes from Albertans, I 
have been waiting 8 years to fill one of the vacancies that have occurred during that time.  At the age of 72, even 
if I was selected, I would only be able to serve for 3 years, until age 75.   

I wish to be a non-partisan supporter of Alberta interests, but my time is running out. 

Walter Flores thanked Mr. Shaikh. It is a pleasure to thank Mike you today on behalf of our 
brand new President, my fellow Rotarians and guests. What a treat it is to hear from such an 
accomplished member of our community. Like many of us that make up this great country, 
Mike immigrated to Canada, where he not only made this country his home, but more 
importantly, helped make it better with tangible contributions to the public and private 
sectors. These accomplishments are greatly recognized, including a Rotary International 
Integrity award. We can’t wait to see him continue to make a positive impact in our country 
as a member of the Senate. Thank you Mike for all you have done and for what’s to come 
and thank you dearly for sharing your day with us today. 

President Penny also thanked Mike on behalf of the Club.  In appreciation of his participation in our meeting today, 
our Club has donated $100 to the Calgary Rotary Clubs Foundation.  The return on these endowed funds will 
ensure our Club is able to serve our Community into perpetuity.  
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CLUB NEWS 

President Penny Leckie welcomed us to the July 2nd meeting of the Rotary Club of Calgary 
at Stampede Park. Today kicks off our “20 Days in 2020 Fundraiser for the Food Bank”.  
We have a jam-packed meeting today, so please read the Bulletin for details. I hope 
everyone had a wonderful Canada Day spent with family and friends.   

Rotarians are actively involved in their community.  They work tirelessly, every day, in many 
ways, to make our community and country the best place to live. And that is why I am so 
delighted and excited about celebrating Canada Day version 2.0 with fellow Rotarians.  It 
was nice to see everybody wearing red. 

Everybody was asked to RISE and join Lisa Fernandes in the singing of O Canada.  

Your virtual head table today is: Dilan Perera – Chair of the Communications Committee, 
Our guest speaker, Senator-in-Waiting, Mike Shaikh, who will be more formally introduced later, Walter Flores – 
Chair of the Youth Exchange Committee, New Directors - Mark Ambrose, Tony Fisher and Wendy Giuffre And I am 
your newly minted President – Penny Leckie 

Bulletin Editor: Bev Ostermann     Photographer: Paul Brick 

Health and Wellness Report: Kerry Stack is doing well.  Harry Pelton and Rod Bower are both in good spirits 

THE LAND:  A few years ago, I noticed that everywhere I went, speakers were giving tribute to the Treaty 7 
nations.  I didn’t understand why this was started. Late last fall, I was invited to attend the International Women’s 
Forum in Toronto, as a guest. On the last day of the conference, the Calgary Chapter hosted a breakfast featuring 
representatives from the Indigenous Community.   

At the breakfast, there was a video explaining the land acknowledgement.  The video provided some clarity for 
me, so with the generosity of Mary Rozsa and The Rozsa Foundation, I thought it would be the perfect thing to 
share with you during our Canada Day celebration.  Please note I signed a licensing agreement in connection with 
this video, so the video will be removed before today’s meeting is posted on our website. 

I think we can all appreciate the abundance provided to us by THE LAND.  I won’t do it every meeting, but from 
time to time, as I open our Rotary meetings, I will acknowledge THE LAND, the abundance it has provided, and 
express gratitude to its stewards who came before us, the members of the Treaty 7 Nations as well as the 
Pioneers who settled this great region.  

Sergeant at Arms: Tom Walton was interrupted by technical difficulties, but later submitted the interesting 
information that he was going to test us on. 

"The year the name Dominion Day was changed to Canada Day was 1982. The Prime minister at the time was the 
Right Honourable Pierre Trudeau. 

 The holiday was officially renamed as a result of a private member's bill that was passed through the House of 
Commons on July 9, 1982, two years after its first reading.  Parliament passed the bill in five minutes, without 
debate.  Only 12 Parliamentarians were present when the bill was passed. 

 Now for a bit of Shakespeare. 

“What's in a name? That which we call a rose  By any other name would smell as sweet;” 

 The Play is Romeo and Juliet and the words were spoken by Juliet. Canada Day or Dominion Day – it still 
smells as sweet" 
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CLUB NEWS 

Songs and Stunts: Not sure if you noticed or not, but when creating the Committees this year, I 
reinstated the Songs and Stunts Committee.  This week, I received a special request from this 
committee, noting they had a gift for me.  It is with great trepidation that I turn it over to the Co-
Chairs of this committee, Deb Sands and Dick Shaw. 

Deb Sands introduced one of Talking Light’s great videos, with welcomes and congratulations 
from many of our Members.  It brought Penny to tears, so it was really well done.  Here are some 
stills from the video 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Penny had the following response: 

“There are days when each of us wonders why we take on challenges.  Days when we 
wonder why we put ourselves out there.  And then, a group of amazing Rotarians 
pool their talents and put together an incredible video that makes you laugh out loud, 
makes you cheer, makes you cry, and makes your heart burst with pride and joy to be 
associated with so many fabulous individuals. I can’t thank you enough for sharing the 
“Welcome President Penny” video with me.  It was beautiful, and you have touched my 
heart.  Thank you. “ 

.  
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CLUB NEWS 

President Penny Final Remarks:   Well, that wraps up the Canada Day celebration 
and now we look to next week, our Stampede Spirit meeting and a Celebration of 
Cowgirls. We will learn about the legacy Cowgirls have created and are still 
creating in our rich Alberta Heritage. Wear your boots, your buckle, your cowboy 
hats and your western finery.   

And, just like Stampede has Sneak a Peek, I have a Sneak a Peek video of a 
wannabe cowgirl you know very well doing a Barrel Race.   The time on that video 
was 31 seconds.  Last year at the Stampede, the good runs were about 17 
seconds.  All I can say is I didn’t knock down a barrel, and I won’t give up my day 
job.  

Have a great week everyone.   

Remember the “20 Days in 2020 Fundraiser for the Food Bank.  Read 
the Bulletin for details.  

Be Passionate about Canada. 
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COVID-19 Friendly Event 

 

    ROTARY Par-Tee Time!!  

Are you “Zoomed out?” Tired of spending too many days 
indoors and isolated? Wanting to see your fellow Rotarians 
face-to-face and hear the enthusiasm and laughter synony-
mous with all Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park get-
togethers and events!!!  

The SIS Golf Tournament Committee and Cottonwood Golf Course have consoli-
dated their talents and expertise and are proposing to reunite Rotarians, friends 
and family for a purely Social and Fun-filled day of golf, fellowship and friend-
ship, topped off with a fabulous Steak Dinner, all the while keeping health and 
safety as a top priority by following all AHS phase requirements. 

Cottonwood Golf course is excited to Welcome us back with open “but distant” 
arms to enjoy a day in the fresh outdoors and are offering the Golf & Steak Din-
ner inclusive of GST and Tip for the very reasonable price of $165 per person.  

Date: Monday, August 24th 

Time: 1:30 p.m. 

Place: Cottonwood Golf & Club, 88008 226 Ave E 

Participants Maximum # 95 (to meet AHS requirements for events) 

Participants Minimum 72  

Registration and further details will be sent out next week.  Your enthusiastic respons-

es will guide us on the viability of hosting this event. 

Join fellow Rotarians for a wonderful opportunity to celebrate each 
other, re-energize our Club and just have fun again!! 
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STUDENT NEWS 

Hannah Schoendorfer was our YEX Student from 2013 to 2014. Hannah convinced her Father to join 
Rotary. This week Hannah’s Father, Dietmar became President of the Rotary Club of Salzburg 
Austria. Hannah has returned to Canada three out of five years since her Exchange. Hannah She 
made a lot of friends. Hannah always stays with us when she is visiting. Last year Arlene and I went 
to Germany and Austria. We stayed with her Mom and Dad in Salzburg and in Vienna. She is a true 
ambassador of Rotary. 
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PARTNERS IN PRINT:  

Welcome President Penny.  I am looking forward to working with you and helping 
out whenever I can.  I found this poem and it reminded me of your theme song. I 
know you are going to have a fantastic year.  
 

Don’t stop     Walt Whitman (1819-1892) 
 

Do not let the day end without having grown a little, 
without having been happy, without having increased your dreams. 

Do not let yourself be overcome by discouragement. 
Do not let anyone take away the right to express yourself, 

which is almost a must. 
Do not give up the desire to make your life something extraordinary. 

Do not stop believing that words and poetry 
can change the world. 

No matter what, our essence is intact. 
We are passion-full beings. 
Life is a desert and an oasis. 

It knocks us down, it hurts us, it teaches us, 
It makes us protagonists of our own history. 

Although the wind blows against, 
The powerful work continues: 

You can contribute with one stanza. 
Never stop dreaming, 

because in dreams man is free. 
Do not fall into the worst of errors: 

silence. 
The majority lives in a scary silence. 

Do not resign to yourself 
Run away. 

“I create my screams through the roofs of this world”, 
says the poet. 

Appreciates the beauty of simple things. 
You can make beautiful poetry about little things, 

but we can not row against ourselves. 
That transforms life into hell. 

Enjoy the panic that causes you 
the life you have ahead. 

Live it intensely, without mediocrity 
Think that the future is in you 

and face that task with pride and with no fear. 
Learn from those who can teach you. 

The experiences of those who preceded us, 
of our “dead poets”, 

they help you walk through life 
Today’s society is us: The “living poets”. 

Do not let life happen to you without you living it … 
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PARTNERS IN PRINT: Denise MacLeod 

PLEASE NOTE: HIKING CLUB WAS POSTPONED THIS WEEK 
 
I received the sad news from Pat Deegan that long time Rotary Partner, Audrey Pearce, wife of 
PP Al Pearce passed away Friday morning in St. Catherine, Ontario 

Thank you Pat for passing on the news.  For those who knew her well, I am sure you are 
remembering very fond memories of her.   

 

Below are notes that I have received about Audrey that I wanted to share... 

Audrey was President of Partners (1979-1980) and cheerfully worked for Rotary for many years. The 
summary of her year as President was when the 25th Anniversary of Charter Night was celebrated at 
Rotary House.   In recent years Audrey has diligently created quilts and other items for a Women's 
Shelter.   Audrey was an enthusiastic member that we are not likely to forget. – Myrna Rowsell 
 
Audrey was very vibrant and social also another great seamstress who made the aprons we all wear 
selling dream home tickets.  - Maureen Watson 
 
Audrey was the partner who always stepped up when 
there was sewing to be done. I believe she sewed 
many, if not all of the blue aprons we use to sell 
Dream Home Tickets.  She and Al attended all Rotary 
Functions and never shied away from work to be 
done. They also hosted many exchange students over 
the years.   All in all they were true Rotarians.  – 
Lorna Hamm  
 
Audrey was a fabulous lady always.  She was an 
exceptional bridge player and very talented at all crafts. She was known for her lovely shoe bags that 
she made.  I have one, still use it and get compliments on it every time.  A genuinely good friend to 
all.    Audrey we will miss you. Rest In Peace. - Peggy Davis  
 

Audrey had a very pleasant personality, and she was a very good President in 1979-80, eager to 
please the group, but dedicated to the Rotary Ann programs at that time.  She also loved playing 
bridge both with the ladies, and also for a fairly short time with the Mixed Bridge held at the Legion 
on Horton Road.   Many thanks here to our Ellen Smith for picking Audrey up at the Renoir to go to 
Bridge as Audrey was no longer able to drive at that time.  Rest in peace, Audrey. - Norma Carroll 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY CHRISTINE 

THANK YOU FOR ALL THE YOU DO FOR THE 

ROTARY CLUB OF CALGARY AT STAMPEDE PARK 
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July 9 th   Stampede Spirit: Celebration of Cowgirls ( Online Meeting) 

July 16th   President’s Inaugural Address (Online Meeting) 

July 23rd   James McAra Foodbank Update (Online Meeting) 

July 30th  Alice Reimer: Creative Destruction Lab (Online Meeting) 

Aug 6th    Sandip Lalli, CEO Calgary Chamber of Commerce (Online) 

Aug 13th   Emily Stokke: YEX Presentation (Online Meeting) 

Aug 20th   Bethany Presentation (Online Meeting) 

AUG 24    COTTONWOOD GOLF EVENT FOR RCCSP 

Aug 27th   Jocelyn Hastie: Toastmasters (Online Meeting) 

Sept 3rd   Scott Bolton, CEO: UFA Co-op 

Sept 10th  TBA 

Sept 17th   TBA 

Sept 24th  CRCF Campaign Kick off 

Oct 1st    TBA 

Oct 8th    District Governor Mary Turner’s Visit 

Oct 15th   Gary Mar, CEO: Canada West 

Oct 22nd   Tom Leppard: 75th Anniversary of WWII 

Oct 29th   Rotary Foundation Campaign Kick off 

Nov 5th   Chief Neufeld: CPS Presentation 

Nov 11th   Rotary Remembers 
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Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 
Calgary AB T2C 2X5 

Email: kathyann@rotarycs.org 
(403) 244 9788 

 
 

 

President                             Penny Leckie    

Past President                         Chas Filipski     

President-Elect                        Craig Stokke        

Club Secretary                       Larry Stein 

Treasurer                             Don Mintz     

Partners President                     Denise MacLeod  

Club Service Operations               Gena Rotstein        

Club Service Membership and Social    Tony Fisher   

Club Service Ways & Means            Ted Stack  

Community Service Local              Jamie Moorhouse      

Community Service: Ways and Means    Mark Ambrose  

International and Vocational Service      Mike Ruttan  

Youth Service                         Wendy Giuffre  

          

NEWS VOL 66, ISSUE 1 JULY 2 2020 
2020 / 2021 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org

